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Proposed parking removal on the Pacific Highway, 
between Merriwa Street and Ryde Road, Gordon 

The NSW Government is upgrading Sydney’s road network, easing congestion, 
improving traffic flow, reducing travel times and making the roads safer  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Pacific Highway is a key corridor for moving people and goods. Each day around 50,000 road users 

travel on the Pacific Highway between Merriwa Street and Ryde Road, Gordon.  

We know that congestion is causing people to spend more and more time on the road, rather than doing 

the things they like. That’s why Roads and Maritime Services is carrying out a number of initiatives along 

the Pacific Highway to ease congestion, improve travel times and reduce delays.  

Earlier this year we completed work upgrading the Mona Vale Road and Ryde Road intersection on the 

Pacific Highway. This project increased the number of turning lanes and has eased congestion and 

improved traffic flow onto Mona Vale Road and Ryde Road from the Pacific Highway. 

To build on this project, we are proposing to install a No Stopping zone on the Pacific Highway between 

Merriwa Street and Ryde Road, Gordon. This will mean removing 23 parking spaces on the northbound 

side of the Pacific Highway between Merriwa Street and Ryde Road, Gordon. 

This proposal will also increase the traffic flow through the intersection and travel time reliability. It will also 

improve safety by removing parked or stopped vehicles from the kerbside lane, which can cause traffic to 

stop suddenly and contribute to rear end crashes.  
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What are we doing? 
We propose to remove the existing parking spaces and installing No Stopping signs between Merriwa 

Street and Ryde Road along the Pacific Highway. 

Removing parking on the Pacific Highway in this area will help ease congestion for northbound motorists 

and public transport users by making all lanes available for use. This will have an immediate positive 

impact on traffic flow as it utilises existing road space to move vehicles and buses.  

What are the benefits of removing the parking? 
Removing parking spaces between Merriwa Street and Ryde Road in Gordon will: 

• improve safety  

• improve traffic flow    

• reduce delays. 

How will this impact me?  
Changing the kerbside lane to No Stopping will mean removing 23 northbound parking spaces in this area. 

Our investigations have shown there is a good amount of off-street parking and nearby on-street parking to 

meet the needs of the local community and businesses. 

What is No Stopping? 
No Stopping means within the area in the direction of the arrow you must not stop your vehicle at any point 

on the road or kerb, unless there is a medical or other emergency. The proposed No Stopping on the 

Pacific Highway will operate 24 hours a day. 

 
 

 
 

 

Have your say 

To find out more or provide feedback by 29 
October 2019: 

Phone: Mitchell Ryan, Project Manager  
            during business hours (02) 8849 2685 
  
Email:  pacifichighway@rms.nsw.gov.au 

For more information visit:  

rms.nsw.gov.au/pacifichighway 

 

What happens next?  

Subject to feedback, the new No Stopping signs 

are planned to be implemented in November 

2019.  

We will inform you again before we start work.  

If you have any questions about the proposal, 
please contact us on (02) 8849 2685 or 
pacifichighway@rms.nsw.gov.au  

 


